September 27, 2023

Town of Bristol Planning Board
10 Court Street
Bristol, RI 02809

To whom it may concern:

As long-time residents of 13 Brookwood Road, we wish to express our position on the proposed
paving of Fenmore Road. Our position is NEUTRAL, meaning we are neither in favor nor
opposed. However, we do have some concerns:

¢ DRAINAGE. Fenmore has had drainage issues in the past, where water has flowed
down Fenmore, across Brookwood, down our driveway and into our backyard. With the
paving of Fenmore, strategic engineering to ensure proper drainage would be critical.

¢ TRAFFIC FLOW. Our driveway at 13 Brookwood is directly opposite Fenmore. Our new
reality would require backing our car out of our driveway into any oncoming traffic
heading West on Fenmore. If Fenmore is to be paved, is it reasonable to consider
making it a one-way road heading East?

We believe all neighbors deserve the safe flow of traffic as well as access to public streets. We
trust that the Board will make the final decisions that best serve our community.

Respegtfully submitted,
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